PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 19th March 2009 in the Village Hall

Annual Parish Meeting

Five members of the public attended the Annual Parish Meeting.   A member of the public asked what was being done to improve pedestrian safety in Common Road, having heard that an elderly lady had “received a knock” there.   Could “sleeping policemen” be installed?   The Chairman replied that this was no longer the policy of the highways authority (WCC).   He added that many other ideas had been raised and turned down for one reason or another.   At the moment a reply is awaited from WCC on the suggestions by the school for their Travel Plan.   Another member of the public asked two questions:  what is the position on the planned new community centre?   This is covered by the report later in the notes.   The second question was what is the position of the SDC Core Strategy and SHLAA?   This is set out in a separate paragraph of these notes.   A third member of the public asked about the progress the PC had made over the past year and what were the plans for the future. The main achievement of the PC in the last year had been the achievement of planning permission for the 7 affordable houses in Newton Lane.   There are many small jobs well done during the year that would be noticed only by their absence:  reporting jobs needed to the Parish Steward, contributions to grass cutting, organisation of litter collection, etc.   The coming year’s targets include:  improve safety in Common Road, reducing speeding through the village, progressing the Community Building, and following up the Core Strategy and SHLAA. The full Parish Council was held immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting.      

Matters Arising from the last meeting

There had been no response to the PC request for a second speed survey.   Clerk to phone Inspector McMullen. The Chairman had met Mr. Gerrard, the WCC officer in charge of the county flooding problems, at the site outside Richmond Farm on the A27.    Mr. Gerrard thought he could solve the problem;  he will bring in some drain jetting equipment fitted with a camera to investigate.   There are funds to pay for such works.    The horse warning signs on Common Road have been moved as requested.   A few suggestions for naming the new affordable housing development on Newton Lane have been received.   Please send any other ideas to the Clerk by the end of April. 

Proposed new Community Centre

Dave Boakes reported that the planning application for the new community centre (S/2009/18) will not be determined at the next (and final) SDC Southern Area Committee, as was hoped.   There have been a number of requests from SDC for further information.   It will have to be assessed by the Interim Planning Committee which is in the process of formation.   Provisional dates for meetings are 16th April, 7th May and 28th May.

Footpaths/Rights of Way

Sheila Campbell, the PC footpaths rep. is planning to meet Nick Cowen, the WCC footpaths warden, to negotiate priorities for Whiteparish.     She asked that walkers report to her any well-used stiles that need repair.   Contact her: spcam48@btinternet.com or 01794  884837

SDC Core Strategy and SHLAA

Feedback from SDC is well overdue.   The work is being done by the Forward Planning Department who have already transferred to the new Wiltshire Council.   This is why the work is taking longer than promised.   There is to be a public announcement in July 2009 on SHLAA about a series of formal evaluation of sites and a short list to be produced later in 2010.

Appeal against refusal of gypsy mobile home on Tricky’s Paddock,Whiteparish

Any comments already submitted will be passed to the Inspector.   Anyone can write to: The Planning Inspectorate,Room 3/19A Temple Quay House,2 The Square,Temple Quay,Bristol BS1 6PN  by 8th April 2009.  Ref. no. APP/T3915/A/09/2096174/NWF

Next Meeting

Villagers are welcome to attend the Annual General Meeting at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 7th May 2009 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.

Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, 
Tel. 884646


The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG.

E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com








